OREGON STATE LIBRARY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

January 28, 2005
Oregon State Library

Salem, Oregon

Board members present: Bill Sullivan, Doug Henrichs, Yvonne Williams, Freda Vars, Jim Hayden
Staff present: Jim Scheppke, Robin Speer, Lee Rengert
Visitors: none
Chair Sullivan called the meeting to order at 8:30 am.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes from the December 10, 2004 Board meeting were approved by the Chair.
REPORTS OF BOARD CHAIR AND TRUSTEES

Sullivan reported on meeting on the Oregon Library Association (OLA) legislative day with three Representatives interested in fixing the Eugene metro plan to allow the Lane Library District to expand. Monday, Scheppke and Sullivan will meet with the Eugene mayor about this issue.
Vars reported that in Corvallis, the school and the public library joined together for an information night addressing how to use library databases for doing research.  They received good coverage in the newspaper about the discussions. She also reported meeting with Representative Wirth the previous day who indicated she will support the library issues before the Legislature.

Hayden reported attending the American Library Association Midwinter meeting in Boston.
Henrichs and Scheppke met with Senator Nelson to discuss Library issues.

Williams expressed thanks to the OSL staff for a successful centennial celebration. Hayden moved to send a formal thank you to the OSL staff. Williams seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

REPORTS OF THE STATE LIBRARIAN AND STAFF

Scheppke reported that the Governor has appointed Richard Turner of Lake Oswego to the OSL Board. Orientation has been scheduled for April 4th.
House Bill 5047 is scheduled for a public hearing on February 22 before the Education Subcommittee. The hearing will be an overview of the budget. Scheppke spoke with Senator Devlin about the assessment issue. Sen. Devlin indicated a willingness to fix the problem by drafting a note for the Legislative Counsel office to draft a bill. He would like OSL to plan an hour long presentation for the hearing. There will be a second hearing with a work session. Board members are welcome to attend the hearings.

House Bill 2118 has been assigned to the House General Government Committee. Scheppke plans to meet with the committee administration to brief her on the bill.
Two additional bills are in the process to be proposed. OLA is drafting a bill to repeal the maintenance of support requirement for Ready to Read grants. Henrichs moved to support the OLA in this effort. Vars seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
The Grand Ronde Tribe is pursuing a change to the library statutes that were passed with Senate Bill 12, regarding database licensing, reference referral service, and courier service, to include tribal libraries on the list of libraries to receive these services. Legislative Counsel is currently drafting a bill. Scheppke supports this request as we are already in the process of connecting the Grand Ronde, Warm Springs, and Umatilla tribal libraries to the EBSCO databases. Small libraries are included at no charge and the tribal libraries fall into this category. The Board had a concern about public access to the tribal libraries and determined that this would be a good discussion topic at the next SB770 meeting with the Tribes. Scheppke recommended not taking a position until there is a bill to review.
In recruitment, management offered the Library Development Program Manager position to a finalist, but the offer was declined. The recruitment has been reopened as an in-house promotion and now has two candidates. The interviews will take place in the next few weeks. Interviews with two finalists for the GRES Program Manager position will take place on Feb. 10-11. A decision was made to extend the search for the TBABS Program Manager in hopes of expanding the applicant pool. 

The State Library received notice from the Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS) that our LSTA allotment for FFY 2005 is $2,134,437, a $63,409 increase. The budget that was passed in October had an ending balance of $24,614, so the new projected balance is $88,023.
The reports beginning on page 11 indicate we are under our spending budget. The TBABS planned giving and fall solicitation amounts are up, page 15. Progress on the Oregon Benchmarks goal to have 99% of Oregonians served by an adequate public library by 2010 was not made in 2003-04. The percentage declined from 85% to 83%, page 23.

OPEN FORUM

Representative Greg Smith addressed the Board to learn more about the State Library’s role in state government. Sullivan and Scheppke gave him a quick overview of programs and statewide activities. He indicated an interest in library issues and a willingness to support library legislation. The state has funds available for special public works projects in municipalities under 15,000. Rep. Smith sees a need to improve the facilities for libraries in small communities in his district. He is chair of the Ways and Means Subcommittee on Transportation and Economic Development and will be addressing this issue. The Board thanked him for his efforts and indicated their strong support.
NEW BUSINESS:

At the last Board meeting the members complied with the directive from the Legislative Fiscal Office (LFO) and the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) to prioritize state library programs. After submitting the results, LFO requested that they be re-evaluated in more detail. The new evaluation results are as follows: (administration was eliminated from the results)
1. LD Consulting and Databases

2. TBABS

3. Ready To Read Grant program
4. LSTA Grant program
5. Library Collection Development, and Preservation
6. GRES Information to State Agencies

7. Automated Systems Support

Hayden moved to accept the new results and submit them to LFO. Williams seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

RETREAT
Lee Rengert facilitated a discussion by the Board to determine roles of the Board as well as staff, develop possible bylaws and meeting ground rules. As a result of the retreat, Rengert will present a draft of proposed bylaws and meeting ground rules at the next Board meeting.

The April 22, 2005 Board meeting will be held in Salem. The Board will participate in the annual Volunteer Recognition event. The Board discussed plans for holding a hearing regarding the L-net program at the April meeting. Other meetings scheduled are: June 17 in Tigard, August 12 in Milton-Freewater, October 21 in Salem, and December 8-9 in Salem (retreat and meeting).

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
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